Village of Lac La Belle
Ad Hoc Committee
Minutes

Date: March 18, 2025
Time: 5;00 PM
Location: Village Hall - N359 W 6812 Brown Street

Approved minutes of February 17" meeting.

Bob Conley of the Lac La Belle Environmental Foundation gave comments related to the
LLBEF offer to purchase 22.3 acres Village property behind the 400 block. No action was
taken. Comment was provided by Lisa Conley.

Jeff Ritter gave comments related to a Memorandum of Understanding to purchase 3.8
acres of the 20.8 acre parcel north of the 400 block by 14 homeowners in the 400 block.
Prior to his presentation, comments were made by Ginny Pease and Peter Arduini and
Steve Young.

Motion made by Bob Butendorf for “the Ad Hoc Committee to recommend to the Village
board to accept the 400 block owners offer to purchase and restore approximately 4 acres
behind their homes subject to review by Village Administrator Jeff Herrmann, all survey
work to be reviewed by Village Engineer Mark Mickelson, and all clearing and restoration
work to be overseen by Mickelson and Village DPW Director Sam Salzman.” Motion was
seconded by Tim Clark. Vote in favor of approval by Butendorf, Clark and Allen by proxy;
opposed Wille; recused Ritter.

Will forward to the Village board the recommendation related to the sale of 0.8 acre parcel
to Prestwick Properties (the Club at Lac La Belle) south of their 3" fairway on the northern
edge of the 20.8 acre Village property.

Approved and will forward to the Village board a recommendation related to the sale of the
1.5 acre parcel to Prestwick Properties (the Club at Lac La Belle) south of Lang Road
currently used for overflow parking.

This year’s fireworks will take place on Saturday, July 5. A group of residents has created a
501c¢7 to manage fireworks.

Approved on September 4, 2025



